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Birkenhead War Memorial Park Grandstand 

Danielle Grant and I presented to the Finance and Performance committee that the condemned 

grandstand was a safety concern and that demolishment was long overdue. We also submitted that 

we didn't want the replacement multi-sports facility to be delayed any longer. The committee has 

since voted to approve funding for the demolishment the grandstand and replacement. 

However, I'm deeply disappointed that the timeframe that has been approved means that we won't be 

seeing the replacement facility until 2022. By then, it will have been 5-6 years since the grandstand 

was closed. 

 

 

Birkenhead War Memorial Park project timeline adopted by the Finance and Performance Committee 



 

John Gillon and Danielle Grant presenting to the Finance and Performance Committee. 

 

Frank Larking Boat Steering Group 

The inaugural meeting of the Frank Larking Boat Steering Group was held on 31
st
 May, with 

representatives from various local community groups, the Kaipātiki Local Board and Council. The 

group worked together to establish a purpose statement, benefits and important features of the 

project, to ensure that members of the group are working towards the same goal. The urgency of 

moving the boat from the sand due to deterioration was discussed. Options for moving it will be 

presented at the June steering group meeting. 

 

John Gillon and Adrian Tyler at the inaugural meeting of the Frank Larking Boat Steering Group. 



 

Glenfield Intermediate School Bike Track 

Along with Danielle Grant and Paula Gillon, I was privileged to attend the opening of the Glenfield 

Intermediate School bike track that was part-funded by the Kaipātiki Local Board and Birkenhead 

Licensing Trust. The track is already well used by the students of GIS and also Wairau Valley Special 

School, and is open to the public outside of school hours. Congratulations to Principal Mark Whitford, 

Kaumatua Hone Matthews, the Bikes in Schools programme, and everyone involved. 

 

The fabulous new bike track at Glenfield Intermediate School. 

 

John Gillon, Danielle Grant and Paula Gillon at the official opening of the Glenfield Intermediate 

School bike track.  

 

  



May 2018 Meetings & Events 

¶ Chaired May Kaipātiki Local Board business meeting 

¶ Chaired Kaipātiki Local Board Extraordinary meeting 

¶ Chaired two Kaipātiki Local Board Community Forum meetings (one deferred from April) 

¶ Chaired four Kaipātiki Local Board workshops 

¶ Chaired Kauri Dieback workshop, due to possible occurrence at Chelsea Estate Heritage 

Park 

¶ Regional Land Transport Plan Hearing - Represented the Kaipatiki Local Board with Deputy 

Chair Danielle Grant 

¶ Finance & Performance Committee Long Term Plan Advocacy - Represented the Kaipatiki 

Local Board with Deputy Chair Danielle Grant 

¶ May Northern Citizenship Ceremony 

¶ May Local Board Chairs’ Forum and Chairs-Only Session 

¶ Rawene Slip/Mainstreet Upgrade public meeting 

¶ Birkenhead Residents Association AGM – Guest speaker with Deputy Chair Danielle Grant 

¶ Kauri Dieback public meeting at Kauri Park 

¶ Kaipatiki Restoration Network/Pest Free Kaipatiki Office Opening Meeting 

¶ Frank Larking’s Boat Steering Group meeting 

¶ Fern Glen Reserve - Local Board site visit 

¶ Hobsonville Point Coastal Walkway - Local Board site visit 

¶ Little Shoal Bay Reserve site visit 

¶ Glenfield Intermediate Bike Track – Official Opening 

¶ Meeting with Northern Local Board Chairs, Deputy Chairs and council senior staff to discuss 

capital project delays 

¶ Meeting with Police North Shore Area Commander Inspector Sunny Patel 

¶ Meeting with Police Sgt Matthew Granich, and Glenfield and Beach Haven Community 

Constables 

¶ Meeting with Jo Knight and David Roberts of Pest Free Kaipatiki to discuss Kauri Dieback 

¶ Meeting with Frances Waaka, Chair of Uruamo Maranga Ake 

¶ Meeting with Michael Pollit, Treasurer of Glenfield Lions 

¶ Meeting with Shelley Pilkington & Rachel Pates, Chair & Manager of Bayview Community 

Centre 

¶ Meeting with Carla Van Walen, Manager of Birkdale Beach Haven Community Project 

¶ Meeting with Jill Nerheny, Manager of Kaipātiki Community Facilities Trust 

¶ Kaipātiki Community Facilities Trust monthly meeting 

¶ Photo for Birkenhead Mainstreet & Rawene Carpark projects OurAuckland article 

¶ Resource consent feedback meetings with Deputy Chair Danielle Grant 

¶ Several meetings with constituents on various matters 

¶ Regular meetings with council staff on various matters 

 


